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AES Ohio  
1900 Dryden Road 

             Dayton, Ohio 45439 
 
March 8, 2021 
 
Ms. Barcy F. McNeal 
Docketing Division 
Public Utilities Commission of Ohio 
180 East Broad Street 
Columbus, Ohio 43215-3793 
 
Re: Pre-Application Notification Letter 

In the matter of the Construction Notice Application of 
AES Ohio for a Certificate of 
Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the  
Hutchings 138kV Reactor Project 
Ohio Power Siting Board Case No. 21-0152-EL-BLN 

  
Dear Docketing: 
 
The Dayton Power and Light Company d/b/a AES Ohio (“AES Ohio”) files this Pre-Application 
Notification Letter for the above-referenced Project pursuant to Rule 4906-6-03(A) of the Ohio 
Administrative Code. 
 
AES Ohio is proposing the Hutchings 138kV Reactor Project (“Project”) located in Miamisburg, 
Montgomery County, Ohio. This transmission station is expanding by more than 20% of the existing 
fence line on property owned by AES Ohio.  The purpose of this Project is to install a 138 kilovolt (kV) 
shunt reactor at Hutchings Substation for voltage control.  The new equipment is being added to control 
high voltages occurring during light load periods. 
 
In accordance with Ohio Administrative Code (OAC) Rule 4906-06-02, 4906-6-05 and the Appendix 
4906-1-01, this Project falls within the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) requirements for a Letter of 
Notification (LON) application.  
 
AES Ohio anticipates that construction of the Project will begin August 23, 2021, pending approval of 
this Construction Notice.  The anticipated in-service date for the Project is December 31, 2021. 
 
Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions regarding this notification letter. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

ss:/  Randall V. Griffin 
 
Randall V Griffin (Ohio Bar No. 0080499) 
Chief Regulatory Counsel 
AES Ohio 
937-479-8983 
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